
 
THREE-YEAR ADJUCT APPOINTMENTS AND SCHEDULING 

 
 
Three-year appointments are governed by Appendix E of the Collective Bargaining Agreement 
with the PSC, and are part of a pilot program that provided eligible adjuncts with 3-year 
appointments through Fall of 2023. The PSC and CUNY have not agreed to modify or extend the 
current pilot program. Therefore, notices of adjunct appointments are currently governed by 
Article 10 in the same way they were prior to Appendix E. 
 
For individuals currently in the midst of an existing 3-year adjunct appointment - i.e., coming to 
the end of the first or second year of their three-year appointment - you are required continue 
to assign these adjuncts in accordance with Appendix E for the remainder of their three-year 
appointment. You must continue to assign these adjuncts 6 classroom contact hours, NTA hours, 
or defer any course deficits as appropriate until their three-year appointments expire. 
 
All three-year adjuncts whose appointments expire at the conclusion of or after the Spring 2024 
semester are eligible to be considered for a two-semester appointment for both Fall and Spring 
and must be notified by May 15.  Such two semester appointments are subject to sufficiency of 
registration and changes in curriculum in each semester. As was true prior to Appendix E, all 
adjuncts with at least 6 consecutive semesters are similarly eligible for consideration for a 2-
semester appointment.  All other adjuncts are eligible for consideration for a 1-semester 
appointment. 
 
For all adjuncts, regardless of appointment type, it is best practice and recommended that you 
continue to evaluate adjunct performance on an ongoing basis. Additionally, you are encouraged 
to continue to assess your department’s programmatic and budgetary needs in the adjunct 
appointment process for Fall 2024 and beyond. 
 
The Offices of the Provost, General Counsel and Labor Designee, and Human Resources will hold 
a drop-in session in March for department chairs and deans to discuss questions and concerns 
regarding adjunct appointments.  
 

https://www.cuny.edu/wp-content/uploads/sites/4/page-assets/about/administration/offices/labor-relations/28283961_cuny-psc_2017-2023_agreement.pdf
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fpsc-cuny.org%2Fcontract%2Fappendix-e-multi-year-appointment-teaching-adjuncts%2F&data=05%7C02%7CGina.Fini%40qc.cuny.edu%7Ce26fecf62d904552fd3908dc349e4550%7C6f60f0b35f064e099715989dba8cc7d8%7C0%7C0%7C638443101726851231%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=V7aMxOJw6A%2F%2FHR9NeTYIQKcR1i0f1wbqaMqb%2BkojtVo%3D&reserved=0

